
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"The Best Waterfront City in Which to Live, Work and Play." 

 

CITY OF RIVIERA BEACH – MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: 

  

HON. MAYOR, CHAIRPERSON AND CITY COUNCIL 

THROUGH:   JONATHAN EVANS, CITY MANAGER, MPA, MBA, ICMA-CM 

FROM: NATHAN OSGOOD, CHIEF OF POLICE  

SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF THE 2021/2022 VICTIMS OF CRIME ACT (VOCA) 

GRANT NO. VOCA-2021-CITY OF RIVIERA BEACH POL-00676 FOR 

THE VICTIM ADVOCATE PROGRAM. 

DATE: NOVEMBER 17, 2021 

CC: GENERAL PUBLIC  

Background:  

 

The Riviera Beach Police Department has submitted an application for funding to the Office of 

the Attorney General, Victims of Crime Act (VOCA) Grant to continue the Victim Advocate 

Program for 2020/2021.  The purpose of this Grant is to continue the Department's Crisis Response 

Services focusing on areas such as homicide, domestic violence, child death incidents, and elderly 

victimization. 

 

For the past 15 years, the City of Riviera Beach has applied for, and been awarded funds from, the 

Office of the Florida Attorney General VOCA Grant for the Victim Advocate Program.  The 

Victim Advocate has provided services to over 15,000 citizens. 

  

 There is no conflict with any existing City Policy in this Agenda Item. 

 

  



 

"The Best Waterfront City in Which to Live, Work And Play." 

 

Citywide Goal: 

 

City Goal / Department Objective:  

 

The long-range goal is intended to reduce the number of victims of violent crimes and to develop 

a network of referral services to assist such victims.  The short-term goal is to provide on-site crisis 

response, crisis intervention, and supportive assistance along with responding officers and 

investigators. 

  

Budget/Fiscal Impact: 
 

The Grant Award of $253,816.00.  In previous years, the Grant required a 20% match from the 

Police Department.  This year, in accordance with the VOCA Fix Act, the Florida Chief of Staff 

has signed a Blanket match Waiver for all 2021/2022 VOCA subgrantees.  With the Blanket Match 

Waiver in effect, subgrantees will not need to report math on any invoices submitted for the 

2021/2022 grant year, and will not need to complete a separate Match Waiver Request. 

 

This is a Reimbursement Grant with expenses reimbursed on a monthly basis. 

 

This Grant will augment current services now provided by our Victim Advocate Program. 

 

Recommendation(s):  

 

Staff recommends that the City Council accept the 2021/2022 Victims of Crime Act (VOCA) 

Grant. 

 

 

 


